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PJ of Lyon    PJ of Northville 
57088 10 Mile Rd   540 S. Main St 
South Lyon, MI 48178   Northville, MI 48167 
 
 
 
 

BOYCOTT Papa John’s Pizza! Fight for Respectful and Inclusive Workplace 
with Equal Employment Opportunity for All! 

 

PLEASE READ THIS 
 

My fellow citizens:  
 
With great sadness I must ask you to BOYCOTT the Papa John’s Pizza locations in South Lyon and 
Northville. 
 
For the past three years, like many others, I worked and floated between both stores. I tried very hard to 
help support this employer and went above and beyond of what anyone asked of me. Regular customers 
will recognize me as “the guy on crutches working by himself.” 
 
My employment ended in early May because I was a whistleblower. I contacted the Oakland County 
Health Department when my employer refused to restore water service to a handwash sink in the food 
preparation area. According to the health department records, water service was shut off to the sink as far 
back as October 2019. In other words, when COVID-19 was at its worst during 2020 and 2021, 
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employees were unable to wash their hands in the food preparation area of the store. This was 
irresponsible of the franchisee. 
 
In April of 2022, I bit the bullet for you, the general public, and put my job in jeopardy to make sure that 
sink got fixed. Between both stores, as of January 2022, I was the only individual who possessed a 
valid and current Certified Food Service Manager Certificate. Not even the franchisee or the General 
Manager were certified. As I was the certificate holder, and because I was practically the Assistant 
Manager, the responsibility of food safety fell to me. 
 
Customers have witnessed me on crutches in the stores, on more than a few occasions. I know so because 
myself, and the franchisee have both seen your compliments come through the internet. Those comments, 
along with every complaint regarding the undercooked food, is received, I assure you. 
 
Less than two weeks went by after the Oakland County Health Department finished their follow-up 
inspection to ensure the sink was repaired. Then, my employment came to a screeching halt. The excuse 
was my disability because the franchisee thought I was too “fragile” and “unable” to perform the job. As 
I said before, I was there for three years, had more responsibility than most people, and was essentially 
the Assistant Manager. 
 
My termination was a wrongful discharge. Not only do I have a retaliation case against the franchisee, 
but the excuse I was given presents itself a discrimination case as well. In addition to everything I just 
said, everything on my list above can be verified and talked about in much detail.  
 
My fellow citizens, if you submit a FOIA Request to the Wayne & Oakland County Health Departments 
for the Restaurant Inspection Reports of the last 3 years, you will receive about 50 pages of material 
filled with health code violations.  
 
 
Please BOYCOTT both Papa John’s Pizza locations above. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Your Advocate  
 
 
 

 
 

 


